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Memorandum 

RE:  Treasure Island Mobility Management Agency Board Meeting – July 28, 2020 

DATE:   July 24, 2020 

TO: Treasure Island Mobility Management Agency Board: Commissioners Haney 

(Chair), Fewer, Mandelman, Mar, Peskin, Preston, Ronen, Safai, Stefani, 

Walton, and Yee 

FROM:  Tilly Chang – Executive Director 

S UBJECT:  Executive Director’s Report – INFORMATION 

REGIONAL, STATE AND FEDERAL ISSUES  

Federal ITS4US Complete Trip Funding – TIMMA Joins as Partner to MTC’s Application: On 
June 19th, the US Department of Transportation (USDOT) issued an announcement for 
Phase 1 Proposals in response to the federal Complete Trip ITS4US funding program. The 
purpose of the funding program is to showcase innovative business partnerships, 
technologies, and practices that provide more efficient, affordable, and accessible 
transportation services for people with disabilities, older adults and other underserved 
communities that often face greater challenges in accessing essential services. TIMMA’s 
portion of the funding proposal would support the final design and implementation of the 
Treasure Island toll and transit affordability/equity programs. Up to $40M is available 
nationwide for multiple applicants over three project phases (design, install, and deploy). Up 
to $1.8M is available per applicant for Phase 1 proposals, due August 3rd.  

 
State Housing Development Grant Awards – Five San Francisco Projects Receive over $130 
Million for Affordable Housing and Infrastructure: In June, the California Department of 
Housing and Community Development announced $195 million in awards for its Infill 
Infrastructure Grant (IIG) Program for large jurisdictions, including a $30 million grant to the 
Treasure Island Development Authority (TIDA) for Hillcrest road and pedestrian/bicycle path 
improvements).  This will help develop the path from the SF-Oakland Bay Bridge across the 
top of Yerba Buena Island to the West Span of the Bay Bridge and down to Treasure Island 
along the west side bridges structure we are developing with TIDA, BATA and others. 

LOCAL ISSUES 

Yerba Buena Island (YBI) Southgate Road Realignment Project – Groundbreaking Ceremony 
Held July 9: Congratulations to our staff and partners on the commencement of the YBI 
Southgate Road Realignment this past month. This $64 million project provides a safer 
connection for bicyclists and pedestrians as well as east-bound motorists connecting to I-
80/the San Francisco Oakland Bay Bridge. We held a limited celebration event on July 9 to 
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thank funding and implementation partners for their support including the Treasure Island 
Development Authority (TIDA), Federal Highway Administration, Caltrans, BATA, United 
States Coast Guard and One Treasure Island.   We expect to complete construction by the 
Summer of 2022.   

This is the second major construction project administered by the TA on YBI. The first project 
was the YBI East Side Ramps project and the next YBI construction project will be the 
Westside Bridges Project estimated to commence in the spring of 2021. 


